
Dear Readers, 

Are you ready for Thanksgiving? I sure am. I think it is one of the 

most genuine holidays on the calendar that encourages positive attitudes, 

showcases America’s food bounty, and doesn’t center around 

materialism. No matter how rough things get in life, there is always 

something to be thankful for if you look hard enough. This year and 

every year since 2016, you (yes you- the people reading this), have been 

near the top of my thankful list. To be in a community that values family, 

tradition, and agriculture is special and becomes more and more rare to 

find. I am thankful to be among you and to serve the best interests of 

our community. As we progress through the month of November, I 

hope you will join me in adding something to your thankful list every 

day. It can add some light to the increasingly dark days of late fall. 

In the pages of this newsletter you will find information about 

current events, upcoming programs, and more. If you have any questions 

about the material in this month’s newsletter, ideas for future programs, 

or articles to feature in the future, please give me a call, stop by the 

office, or send me an email. 

Sincerely, 

Christine Gelley  

Noble County OSU Extension ANR Educator 
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Pasture for Profit School Coming to Noble County this November 
Pasture for Profit School 

Hosted by Noble County SWCD at the 

Eastern Agricultural Research Station 

Three Classes… 

Tuesday, November 5: 6-9 p.m. 

Tuesday, November 12: 6-9 p.m. 

Saturday, November 16: 9 a.m.-1 p.m. 

 

Join Noble SWCD and OSU Extension for an exciting opportunity to learn better 

grazing techniques to fit your operation. A few seats remain. 

For more details contact Noble SWCD at  

740-732-4318 or jessie@nobleswcd.org  

 

Thank you to our sponsors! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Farm Talk Breakfast- November 15 
Save the date for these upcoming Farm Talk Breakfast Programs! Both are free to attend and 

begin at 8:30 a.m. please RSVP by 3 days prior to 740-732-5681 or gelley.2@osu.edu.  

 Friday, November 15, 2019- “The Census and Farm Cash Rent Surveys”: We will discuss 

why the 2020 Census is important for Noble County, the State of Ohio, and the role 

other community surveys play in agriculture. Location- Noble County Extension Office 

(46049 Marietta Rd. Suite 2, Caldwell, OH 43724). 

 Friday, December 20, 2019- “Livestock Stomach Obstructions and Why They Happen”- 

Occasionally, livestock swallow weird things that can cause health issues later. We will 

talk about possible senarios that happen and how to prevent them. Location- Extension 

Operations Building (16714 Wolf Run Rd. Caldwell, OH 43724). 

 

mailto:jessie@nobleswcd.org
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The BQA program has been developed from research backed 
best management practices, with one of the goals being 
developing consumer trust with transparency. This certification is 
not mandated by law. However, it is being requested by some of 
the links that make up the beef supply chain, including auction 
barns, feed lots, packers, retailers, and consumers. We encourage 
all cattle producers to get BQA certified. 

OSU Extension Operations Office 
(Former Southeast Region Office) 
16714 Wolf Run Rd. 

Caldwell, OH, 43724 

NO COST. RSVPS REQUIRED. 

CALL: Monroe or Noble OSUE 

Thursday, November 21, 2019 • 6:00-7:30 P.M. 

Beef Quality 

Assurance Training 

Have additional questions about the certification requirements?  
Contact your county ANR Extension Educator or visit  https://www.bqa.org/.  

OHIO STATE UNIVERSITY EXTENSION 

 MONROE & NOBLE       

COUNTY OSU EXTENSION  

CFAES provides research and related educational programs to clientele on a 
nondiscriminatory basis. For more information, visit cfaesdiversity.osu.edu.  

For an accessible format of this publication, visit cfaes.osu.edu/accessibility. 

MONROE COUNTY: 740-472-0810 | turner.1630@osu.edu  

NOBLE COUNTY: 740-732-5681 | gelley.2@osu.edu  

https://www.bqa.org/
https://www.bqa.org/
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  Join us for the 2019 Noble County  

     Master Gardener Volunteers’ 

  

OHIO STATE UNIVERSITY EXTENSION 

At the 

Ball-Caldwell  

House 

 

 

Three Available Sessions: 
 

December 4th 
10 a.m. – 12 p.m.  

or 
6 p.m. – 8 p.m. 

 

December 5th  
2 p.m. – 4 p.m. 

 

Each session is limited to  

12 attendees.  
 

 

 

Holiday 

Wreath 

Workshop 

Sessions are $20 per participant including hands-on instruction, materials to create a  

fresh evergreen holiday wreath, and light refreshments. 
 

This event is offered by the Noble County Master Gardener Volunteers. 

 

The Ball-Caldwell House is located at 16 East Street Caldwell, OH 43724. 

 

Please RSVP by November 22
nd

 to 740-732-5681. 

Dec. 4th 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. | Dec. 4th 6-8 p.m. | Dec. 5th 2-4 p.m.   
 

Number Attending:               _____________ 

CFAES provides research and related educational programs to clientele on a nondiscriminatory basis. For more information: 
http://go.osu.edu/cfaesdiversity.  

-Class Full- 

-Class Full- 
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Take the Noble County  

Broadband Survey! 

 

https://www.myconnectedcommunity.org/noble-county/ 

 

Connected Nation Ohio Community Technology Assessment 

Residential Broadband and Technology  

(High Speed Internet) Survey  

 

In an effort to improve broadband (high speed 

internet) access, adoption, and use, Noble County 

is participating in Connected Nation Ohio’s 

“Connected Community” program. This project 

will assess the current status of broadband access, 

adoption, and use in our area so we can develop a 

plan to improve the quality of life and economic 

potential in Noble County.  

 

Your answers to the following questions are critical and will be combined with others to identify the 

current need for improved internet access and support in our community and across the state.  This 

information will then be used to develop the most effective action plans with local broadband providers 

and other contributing organizations to improve technology and internet service and support in our 

community.  

 

Please answer the following questions for only one address where you have a residence (either owned 

or rented). Survey respondents should be at least 18 years of age and be the primary or a co-decision 

maker for the household. The survey should take approximately 10 minutes to complete.  

 

If you have access to the internet, we strongly encourage you to take this survey online at: 

https://www.myconnectedcommunity.org/noble-county/ 

 

Printed surveys are available through Ohio State Univ. Extension at 740-732-5681.  

 

If you take this survey in printed form, please return your completed survey to:  

 

Connected Nation Ohio  

ATTN: Chris McGovern  

P.O. Box 163394  

Columbus, OH 43216  

 

Surveys must be postmarked on or before December 15, 2019. Thank you in advance for your 

participation in this important survey! 

 

https://www.myconnectedcommunity.org/noble-county/


 

  



 

  



 

Other Area Events to Consider:Athens County Extension 

  



 

 Guernsey-Noble Beekeepers Meeting: Tuesday, Nov. 5 at 6 p.m. 

o Are your bees ready for Winter? Come join the Guernsey-Noble 

Beekeepers to discuss the importance preparing your hives for winter.  

Four presenters will share their answers to the frequently asked 

questions: Do you insulate or do you not?  What about mouse guards?   

How can you subsidize your bees’ food supply? A panel discussion will 

follow. To learn more at www.guernseynoblebeekeepers.com.  

 Essentials of Farm Succession Planning: Tuesday, Nov. 19 from 6-9 p.m. 

o If you were unable to farm, what would happen to your operation? Is 

each member in agreement about how to proceed? Don’t let your 

worries keep you from making decisions and having necessary 

conversations to ensure your goals for the farm are achieved. Attend 

this local workshop sponsored by Farm Bureau to gain the tools you 

need to plan for farm succession. The program will be held at the Mid-

East Career Center Buffalo Campus in Senecavillle. It is free to members 

of Farm Bureau in Noble, Guernsey, Belmont, and Monroe County 

including dinner. Non-members can attend for $10. Please RSVP by 

calling 740-425-3681 or online at www.ofbf.org/financial-essentials.  

 Save the date for… 

o Pesticide & Fertilizer Applicator Recertification Training 

 January 23, 2020 at the Mid-East Career Center in Buffalo from 5-

9 p.m. Fertilizer recertification from 5-6 p.m. and pesticide from 

6-9 p.m. Contact Noble County OSU Extension at 740-732-5681 

for more details. 

o Beginner’s Beekeeping Class 

 February 1, 2020 at the Extension Operations Building in Caldwell 

from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. Learn the basics of beekeeping, honey 

collection, equipment, health and more. Additional details to 

come. Contact the Guernsey-Noble Beekeepers at 740-581-1883. 

 

http://www.guernseynoblebeekeepers.com/
http://www.ofbf.org/financial-essentials

